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March 2017
Dear Parents and Guardians of Grades 3, 4 and 5 Students:

All students in grades 3, 4 and 5 will participate in the 2017 New York State English Language Arts and Mathematics tests.  These tests provide an appropriate measure of each student’s achievement of the Common Core Learning Standards.  The schedule for these multi-part tests is as follows:

English Language Arts (ELA)  

· Book 1
Tuesday,  March 28, 2017           (multiple choice questions)

· Book 2
Wednesday, March 29, 2017       (multiple choice questions, 

                                 short responses and 1 extended response)

· Book 3
Thursday,  March 30, 2017         (short response questions and 
                                 1 extended response)
Mathematics  

· Book 1
Tuesday, May 2, 2017               (multiple choice questions)
· Book 2           Wednesday, May 3, 2017         (multiple choice questions)
· Book 3
Thursday, May 4, 2017              (short and extended            
                                 responses)

Testing will begin during Period 1 on each day.  Therefore, prompt arrival at 8:15 is essential.  Please provide a nutritious breakfast, check to see that necessary supplies are packed (such as sharpened #2 pencils, eyeglasses, if needed, etc.) and be sure that your children are well rested on the days of testing.  As always, encourage your children to do their best.

The New York State Education Department has issued the following policy on electronics:

All students are prohibited from bringing cell phones and other electronic devices into a 


classroom or other locations where a State exam is being administered.  Possession of a 


prohibited device during test administration will result in invalidation of the student’s      

            exam.
No score may be calculated for that student.
Thank you for your cooperation and support.  If you have any questions, please contact your child’s teacher, or our Parent Coordinator, Mrs. Sarno at (718) 984-3800, ext. 1065.

Sincerely,

Brian P. Sharkey, Principal                                                                                                        NYS Test 2017                                                         
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